
  
          

 
 

                                                                                                                                                                      
 
 

Resident Notice – Actual Start of Construction 
Sylvan Circle and E. Porter Avenue Watermain & Roadway Improvement Project 

 
 
May 2024 
 
Dear Residents of Sylvan Circle & E. Porter Avenue, 
 
Construction is planned to start next week Monday, 6/3 with the installation of new sanitary manholes 
and sanitary sewer lines. The work is planned to begin on E. Porter Avenue just east of Sylvan Circle. 
The excavations and equipment utilized to make the excavations will take up about half of the roadway, 
with potential full road closures for short periods of time throughout the working day. Be prepared for 
minor delays when attempting to drive past the equipment. If possible, please look to avoid the 
construction area by driving in the other direction around the circle. All residents will have access to 
their driveways throughout the duration of the project. Please alert any landscaping crews servicing 
your property of these impacts as their truck and trailer may require the most maneuvering to avoid the 
construction areas.  
Our contractor has recently been out on-site surveying and setting stakes and orange construction 
fencing. The stakes are very important to locate where new utility structures need to be installed, so 
please do not remove any of these stakes for the duration of the project. The orange construction 
fencing is placed to limit the working area where the contractor can access. This fencing location does 
not mean that excavation will take place all the way up to the fencing, but does provide a good idea of 
where impacts to your yard may occur. If you have any private improvements in the public right-
of-way that are on the roadway side of the orange fencing (e.g., sprinkler systems, landscaping 
you wish to preserve), please consider relocating them behind the orange fencing as protection of 
these items throughout construction is the responsibility of the property owner. The City’s contractor 
will do their best to limit impacts throughout construction. However, the City is not liable for damage to 
any private improvements within the public right-of-way. 
 
We will be updating the project website with pertinent information as construction moves along, so 
please visit the project website at Naperville.il.us/SylvanCircleImprovements for regular updates. You 
can also receive messages about traffic impacts and road closures by signing up for Naper Notify at 
www.napernotify.com. 
 
If you have any further questions about this project, please contact project engineer Matt Calpin at 
(630) 305-3430 or via e-mail at calpinm@naperville.il.us, or resident engineer Stephen VanDeveer at 
stephenv@thomas-engineering.com. 
 
Sincerely, 
Matt Calpin, P.E. 
Project Engineer  
Transportation, Engineering and Development Business Group 
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